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Term  1   Week  5 - 28th February, 2020  Principal : Dina Zunis 

My name is Alicia Pelentsov.  I have been a Canteen Volunteer for the past 3 years 
and an active Governing Council Member for the past 2 years.  I have 2 children at 
North Ingle School still with 2 of my children graduating successfully 2 years ago.  This 
year I was honored to be elected the 2020/2021 Governing Council Chairperson.  
Working closely with Governing Council, families, staff and site leadership I will lead a 
strong partnership dedicated to learner improvement with North Ingle School’s    
committed focus in reading as our priority. 

 Governing Council Chairperson - Alicia Pelentsov 

The North Ingle School and Preschool Acquaintance Night was held on 
Tuesday 11th February, 2020.  Parents were welcomed and invited to 
visit classrooms and other learning spaces and meet all the teachers. 
Teachers shared their Overviews and were happy to answer any        
questions about their learning programs. The communication between 
school and home is crucial when working together to  achieve improved 
learning outcomes for every student.   
Our Annual General Meeting followed the Acquaintance Night from 
7pm.   The 2019 Annual School and Preschool Reports were presented 
and both are available on the school website for your perusal.  Many 
achievements and improvements were acknowledged and celebrated in 
the reports.  Congratulations to the new 2020 Governing Council.    
Wishing everyone a successful and most productive year ahead to best 
support student learning and school improvement.  
Office Bearers:  
Chairperson: Alicia Pelentsov Vice-Chairperson: TBC 
Treasurer: Joanne Hill   Vice Treasurer: Abbie Kohler  
Secretary: Mandy Dicker   Vice Secretary: Michelle Moody 
Preschool Representative: Jessica Butler 
Other Governing Council members include:  
Vel Roncevic, Tammy Chadwick, Mark Williams, Trevor Cooper, Darren Lunnay and Tracey Hosking. 
Congratulations to all above members on their tenure. 
Other parents/caregivers are welcome to join any of the Governing Council Sub-committees listed 
below. Please contact the office if you are interested in being involved. 
Finance:  Trudy Burford, Joanne Hill, Abbie Kohler and Dina Zunis.  
PACE Fundraising: Mandy Dicker, Tammy Chadwick, Jessica Butler, Tracey Hosking,  Alicia           
Pelentsov, Michelle Moody, Trevor Cooper and Dina Zunis. 
OSHC: Joanne Hill, Mark Williams and Dina Zunis. 
Canteen: Darren Lunnay, Abbie Kohler, Jessica Butler, Michelle Moody and Cinzia Greco. 
Promotions:  Alicia Pelentsov, Tammy Chadwick, Mandy Dicker,  Jessica Butler, 
Abbie Kohler, Jo Hill and Tracey Hosking  
In closing, we take this opportunity to acknowledge and thank Mr. Jamie White 
our Chairperson for his outstanding efforts and contributions to the North Ingle 
School and Preschool Governing Council. His dedication, commitment and    
leadership in his role as Chair over the last ten years has  influenced significant 
outcomes and improvement in both student learning and school governance.   
We wish Jamie every success for his future endeavors.   



 

 

 

 

School Leadership 

Leadership is about the art of motivating, influencing and effectively communicating 
with people so that they work together to achieve the goals of a team or broader     
organisation. It is important for students to experience leadership opportunities during 
their schooling, to learn the art of building relationships within teams, defining  identi-
ties and achieving tasks effectively. It also provides an opportunity to learn to identify 
and display effective communication and interpersonal skills.  Student voice is a highly 
valued aspect of learning at North Ingle School and many students are willing to give 

their own free time to assist others within the school community.  
Congratulations to all our newly elected and appointed student leaders for this year.  The students will receive their badges at 
the Week 6 whole school assembly.  
Student Representative Council Executive: 
Sophie, Mason, Madison, and Caitlin. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Student Representative Council:  
R/1 Ms Kay - Priyansh Gurung, Priyam Rai.  Deputies - Hunter Clarkson and Jordan Jones 
1/2 Ms Lee - Andrew Ding, Aubree Lewis.  Deputies - Saxon Axford, Annabelle Warner 
2/3 Ms Boyle - Chester Howard and Tahlei Coombe 
3/4 Ms. Robinson - Charli-Rose Williams and Mikayla Pleskot  Deputies - Ebony-Rose Waters and Mason Nitschke 
5/6 Ms McNamara - Josh Pleskot and Sarah Harvey - Deputies - Mannut Kataria and John Pearce 
6/7 Ms Daley -  Hayden Roncevic and Emma Ribbins 
Safety Ambassadors :                                    
Jacob Al-Yasiri,  Luke Douros, Michael Jansen, Pervash Kadariya, Tiarah Wilson, Schyler Nixon, Izaiah Baker, Josh Pleskot,      
Hayden Roncevic and  Tyrone Lindsay. 
Promotions: 
Cody Bielak, Hannah Jansen and Cameron Dawe 
Preschool Support:  
Christina Cole and Mia Colby 
Library Monitors: 
Ola Babatunde, Hayden Roncevic, Angela Ding, Ridhi Kataria, Sarah Harvey, Tahlia Matthews, Kian Kundoo  
Canteen Monitors: 
Aimee Burford, Tamara Lunnay, Kaylab Wellings and Mannat Kataria 
Breakfast Club Monitors: 
Charlie Dennis, Rayhan Azimi and Harper Nixon 

Coronavirus Update 

The Federal Government has announced it will extend a travel ban on foreign nationals who have recently been in mainland 
China for a further week from 22 February 2020, to protect Australians from the risk of coronavirus disease (COVID-19). 
Restrictions remain in place for people who have recently returned to Australia from mainland China, with the following     
advice issued to staff and parents about attendance at schools and early childhood facilities. 
In the following scenarios you cannot attend school or an early childhood centre: 

• If you have left or transited through mainland China - you must isolate yourself until 14 days after leaving China. 

• If you have been in close contact with a confirmed case of novel coronavirus - you must isolate yourself for 14 days after 
last contact with the confirmed case. 
At this stage, SA Health advises that travelers from Hong Kong, Indonesia, Japan, Singapore and Thailand who have not been 
to mainland China are not required to self-isolate unless they are unwell, in which case they should seek medical assistance. 
 Practicing good hygiene 
Everyone can protect against infections by practicing good hygiene. Encourage all children to: 

• wash their hands regularly, particularly after using the toilet and before eating 

• avoid spreading infections to others by keeping children home if they are unwell 

• cover a cough or sneeze with a tissue. 
Resources and posters are available from SA Health.  Parents seeking more information should be encouraged to call the    
National Coronavirus Health Information Line on 1800 020 080 or visit: www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/
coronavirus-covid-19-information-for-schools-and-early-childhood-centres 

https://www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/wps/wcm/connect/public+content/sa+health+internet/healthy+living/protecting+your+health/preventing+disease+and+infection/wash+wipe+cover/wash+wipe+cover+resources
http://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-information-for-schools-and-early-childhood-centres
http://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-information-for-schools-and-early-childhood-centres


 

6/7 Aquatics Day 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“The best  activity was snorkeling as we were able to 
see lots of fish deeper out in the lake” .—Hayden 
“Aquatics was a great experience to learn how to keep 
safe in all the water types”- Emma 
“Overall, all activities at Aquatics were fun”- Kaylab 
“I had a lot of fun at the beach learning how to surf 
safely”- Pervash 
“It was fun and I liked snorkeling the best!”- Schyler 
“I really enjoyed Aquatics because it was great sailing 
and surfing with my friends”- Charlie 
“What I liked the most about Aquatics was sailing and 
our instructor Drew”- Aimee 
“I liked kayaking and sailing with Lee because he made 
it fun. I also liked surfing”– Mia 
 
On Thursday 20th February our class and the Year 6’s from 
Miss McNamara’s class all came to school at 8:20am (earlier 
than normal). We were getting ready to go to Aquatics at West 
Lakes. After the role was called and everyone had  arrived, we 
lined up in a single file (sort of) to get on the bus. 
Once everyone was on the bus, we headed off to West Lakes. 
It was really loud on the bus and everyone was talking. I think 
it’s because we were all excited. I was too because last year I 
was a Year 5, however this year I was happy that I now was 
able to go. 
When we arrived, we had a safety talk from one of the leaders 
called Matt. While he was talking we were putting sunscreen 
on, he was just saying that we had to be respectful to other 
people because it’s a public place and our teachers also told us 
before we left. He was also saying that we have two              
five-minute breaks and one thirty-minute break. 
When the talk was over we went into our groups that we 
planned the day before. I was in a group of three and the    
people in my group were, Luke, Josh, Jayden, Izaiah, Cameron, 
Pervash and myself. Our group leader for the first activity was 
called Mia (we had different leaders for each activity). As our 
group had an odd number of people, we joined with another 
group for most of the activities. 
Next, we had our first activity which was kayaking. I kayaked 
with Josh. We all did duo kayaking with another person. 
Kayaking was fun, it just hurts your arms after a little while.                                                                                                                                                                                              
Then we had our first five-minute break which was a rush, 
because  we had to take our PFD’s or life jackets off (if we had 
one on), eat a little snack and go to the toilet. We could do 
these events in any order but it would still be a rush even if 
you found the most efficient way. We then reapplied           
sunscreen whilst the leader was talking about the next activity. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The next activity for our group was surfing. We had to cross 
the road to Tennyson Beach, because if we did the surfing at 
the lake, it wouldn’t work because there are no waves on the 
lake. When we got there the person that was our leader for 
this activity was saying that we have to be careful of the rips 
and that we have to swim with the rip to get out, not against 
it. Once he had finished our safety talk, we got to surf. It was 
fun and it was a little bit challenging. 
When we got back from the beach we had our thirty-minute 
break, it wasn’t as much of a rush because it was a longer  
period of time do everything. When the break was over we 
went back into our groups and were told of the next activity. 
Our group had sailing. 
Sailing was cool there were eight of us in one boat, some     
people were trying to tip the boat over, but eventually they 
stopped. Probably the best part of sailing was when we 
steered the boat. In my opinion I would say that sailing was 
the second-best activity, but the last activity was by far the 
best. 
The last activity was snorkelling. I’ve always wanted to do 
snorkelling, which made the experience even better. It was a 
bit difficult to use the equipment at first, but eventually I got 
the hang of it. It was even better when we swam out far     
because we were able to feed the fish. At first when we looked    
underwater there was nothing there, but when we put the 
food in the water, masses of fish came out of nowhere. It was 
really cool.  
After the last activity we changed back into our school clothes. 
It was hectic in the change rooms but I did it. Once everyone 
came back from changing we all lined up and thanked Matt 
and everyone else that works there. We travelled back to 
school on the bus. The bus trip back was basically the same 
except we were more tired and less talkative. 
We arrived back to school at 5:00pm which was a little later 

than normal.  I was explaining to my Dad how good Aquatics 

was and that it should be open to Year Fives. 

By Hayden. 



 
Sports Day 2020 

This year, our Sports Day will be held on Friday the 13th March. 
Last week a vote was held to select Sports Day Captains.   
 

Filmer:   Captains -  Kaylab Wellings and  Tiarah Wilson 
  Vice Captains -  Luke Douros and Ella Kay 
 
Goodall:   Captains -   Sophie Pearce and Jacob Al-Yasiri 
                  Vice Captains -  Pervash Kadariya and Cameron Dawe 
 
Maxwell:  Captains -   Madison Warner and Cody  Bielak 
                   Vice Captains -  Christina Cole and Mason Beavan 
 
Congratulations to the Captains and Vice Captains. We look forward to this annual event. 

 

Sports Day Lunch Order from the Canteen 
On Sports Day, Friday 13th March 2020 North Ingle School Canteen will be providing a Hot Dog lunch for those 
who wish to order.  Parents are welcome to order for themselves.  Hot Dogs are $3.50 each.  Order forms for Hot 
Dogs are to be returned, with the monies, to the Front Office by Wednesday 11th March, 2020 for catering        
purposes.  The canteen will be open during Sports Day at Recess and Lunch for those who wish to purchase coffee, 
tea or drinks and Sports Day themed snacks.  

No other lunch orders available on the day, only Hot Dogs. 

 
Newsletters are now distributed via the Konnective Application and the NIS Website - www.northingle.sa.edu.au  

Please download the FREE Konnective APP to your iPhone or Android smartphone from the App Store or  
Google Play and you will receive the latest school news, newsletters, events and reminders. 

If you don’t have a smartphone you can still access this via Konnective by downloading it to your computer.   
Visit http://www.konnective.com.au/register. 

Student Free Day 

Available on:  

Tuesday 10th March, 2020 is a Student Free Day at North Ingle School and Preschool.   
No Students are to attend school on this day. 

Happy Haven OHSC service will be available on this day.  Please call or book online now! 

Important Information 



 

 
GREAT NEWS!! 

There is now a School Calendar available on the North Ingle School 
Website - www.northingle.sa.edu.au  

Access this valuable tool to see events, excursions,  School Closure 
and Student Free Dates Term start and end dates and much more. 

Community Notices 



 

Community Notices 

Mother’s Day Stall 
On Wednesday the 6th of May, 2020 the North Ingle School and Preschool PACE Fundraising Committee will be 
holding our annual Mother’s Day Stall.  There will be a range of Hand-Crafted and quality pre-purchased gifts     
available for the students to choose from ranging from $1.00—$10.00.  Gift wrapping will be available on the day. 
We would like to invite anyone who would like to volunteer for the Mother’s Day Stall to register with the front 
office for the day. 
Donations for the stall would be welcomed and gratefully       
accepted.  Please bring any donations to the Front Office 
to be put in the donation box available. 
 
Thank you - PACE Fundraising Committee 


